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Abstract : Our time's global challenges and trends —like those associated with climate change, demographics displacements,
growing health inequalities, and increasing burden of diseases— have complex connections to the determinants of health.
Information on the burden of disease causes and prevention is fundamental for public health actions, like preparedness and
responses for disasters, and recovery resources after the event. For instance, there is an increasing consensus about key
findings of the effects and connections of the global burden of disease, as it generates substantial healthcare costs, consumes
essential resources and prevents the attainment of optimal health and well-being. The goal of this research endeavor is to
promote a comprehensive understanding of the connections between social, environmental, and economic influences on health.
These connections are illustrated by pulling from clearly the core curriculum of multidisciplinary areas —as urban design,
energy, housing, and economy— as well as in the health system itself. A systematic review of primary and secondary data
included a variety of issues as global health, natural disasters, and critical pollution impacts on people's health and the
ecosystems. Environmental health is challenged by the unsustainable consumption patterns and the resulting contaminants
that abound in many cities and urban settings around the world. Poverty, inadequate housing, and poor health are usually
linked. The house is a primary environmental health context for any individual and especially for more vulnerable groups; such
as children, older adults and those who are sick. Nevertheless, very few countries show strong decoupling of environmental
degradation from economic growth, as indicated by a recent 2017 Report of the World Bank. Worth noting, the environmental
fraction of the global burden of disease in a 2016 World Health Organization (WHO) report estimated that 12.6 million global
deaths, accounting for 23% (95% CI: 13-34%) of all deaths were attributable to the environment. Among the environmental
contaminants include heavy metals, noise pollution, light pollution, and urban sprawl. Those key findings make a call to the
significance to urgently adopt in a global scale the United Nations post-2015 Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs). The SDGs
address the social, environmental, and economic factors that influence health and health inequalities, advising how these
sectors, in turn, benefit from a healthy population. Consequently, more actions are necessary from an inter-sectoral and
systemic paradigm to enforce an integrated sustainability policy implementation aimed at the environmental,  social,  and
economic determinants of health.
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